Three Rivers Chapter Chatter



Vol. # 2019 – 12 Date: January 4th, 2029 Visit us at:

www.3riversgoodsam.50webs.com

The regular meeting of the Three Rivers Good Sam RV Chapter as held on Thursday, December 19, 2019, at Frankie Gianino's Bar & Grill in Imperial, MO, hosted by Dale and Linda Hunter.

President Hunter called the meeting to order at 3:30PM. He then led us in the Pledge of Allegiance

Memberships represented included Burhorn, Ford, Hunter, Sheehan, Stanton, Tschannen, and Weber/Gassmann. Honorary members present were Bob & Jan Stiern and Sandy Luzynski.

President Hunter polled those present to acknowledge any December birthdays or anniversaries. We sang Happy Birthday to Dale & Sandy.

The minutes of the November meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer Don For reported the checking account balance is \$269.85 and the savings account balance is \$39.02.

Wagon Master Linda Hunter reported on upcoming meetings which are listed below.

CORRESPONDENCE

Jim Stanton forwarded our camping schedule to the Heart of America Good Sam Chapter so they may choose a time to camp with us. He has not heard anything back from them.

OLD BUSINESS

President Hunter returned to the subject of camping beyond the current 150-mile limit. After favorable discussion, President Hunter asked for a motion and Carol Weber made a motion "To approve camping beyond the 150-mile limit without any further need for approval." The motion was seconded by Jim Stanton and it was passed unanimously.

President Hunter said that he, Jim Stanton and Don Ford had met and assembled the Chapter's 2020 campout schedule. A list of locations was published in the last Newsletter. Details for each campout will be published as they get nearer.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER

Jim Stanton addressed Jack and Janette Tschannen regarding their recent decision to no longer be active members of the Chapter. He wanted them to know how very much they will be missed. We all applauded in agreement. They have been in the Chapter since 1990.

Jim also thanked the club for the cards and caring in the recent passing of his wife and our friend Phyllis Stanton.

Dale Hunter President

Jim Stanton
Vice President
& Newsletter

Sue Sheehan
Secretary
& Scrap
Booker

Don Ford Treasurer & Webmaster

Linda Hunter Wagon Master Jan Stiern gave us an update on the health of Renate Ehrhard. The procedure on her heart was successful and she is back home with Jim, but she is weak. She welcomes phone calls and visitors.

Bette Ford spoke to Dorothy Charpiot about Irv. He is doing better since his medications were adjusted.

President Hunter encouraged everyone to attend the State Rally in September as it will be the Chapter's 45th anniversary and we will be acknowledged at the Rally.

A motion was made to adjourn by Don Gassmann and seconded by Carol Weber at 4:05PM

50/50 was resolved by Carol Weber who took up a collection of two dollars from all those she could catch and then donated the proceeds (about \$14) to our Dogs for Better Lives fund.

FUTURE MEETINGS:

Sunday, January 12th, 2020, 1:30 pm: A luncheon meeting hosted by Sue & Kevin Sheehan at the Russel House, 10333 Business 21. Hillsboro MO, phone 636-797-8501 (http://www.rhrib.com/). Reservations are not required.

COST: Ordering from the Menu.

DIRECTIONS: Following the new Hwy-21 towards Hillsboro, exit at Hwy-A, turn left toward Hillsboro, In 0,2 miles turn right onto Business 21 and the restaurant will be 1/2 mile on your right (Big white house).

Thursday, February 13th, 2020, 1:00 pm: A luncheon meeting hosted by Bob & Sharon Burhorn at the Wildwood Pub & Grill, 17253 New College Ave., Wildwood MO 63040, phone 636-273-4300 (http://wildwoodpub.com/). Advise the Burhorns at 636-789-3400 of your intent to attend by February 1st.

COST: Ordering from the Menu

DIRECTIONS: From the intersection of Hwy-100 and Hwy 109, south on 109 to New College Ave. Turn right and 1st right to the restaurant.

From I-44 and Hwy 109, north on 109 to Wildwood, just before Hwy-100, turn left on New College Ave. and 1st right to the restaurant

Sunday, March 22nd, 2020, 1:00 pm: A luncheon meeting hosted by Don Gassmann & Carol Weber at Trattoria Giuseppe 5442 Old Missouri 21, Imperial. MO 63052, phone 636-942-2405 (http://www.trattoria-giuseppe.com/).

COST: Ordering from the Menu

DIRECTIONS: From the intersection of Hwy-21 and Hwy-M, take M east to the 1st exit (Old State Highway 21). Turn right (south) on Old 21 and the restaurant will be about 1/2 mile on the right.

THE SCHEDULE FOR THE NEXT 12 MONTHS IS SHOWN BELOW:

All Campouts have been confirmed, and 6 sites reserved for 3 Rivers at each site. Reservations are for Thursday, Friday & Saturday nights. Modifications can be made with the campgrounds individually.

Month	Host / Location -	
======= 2020 ==========================		
April	16-18 Boomtown RV Park, Charleston, MO	
May	15-17 Tievoli Hills Resort, Clarksville MO	
June	12-14 Camelot RV CG, Poplar Bluff MO	
July	16-19 Ozark Mtn. Springs RV Park, Mountain View, MO	
August	14.16 Shoemaker's RV Park, Beveir, MO (Finalized 1/2/20)	
September	23-27 STATE RALLY Sedalia, MO	
This will be 3 Rivers 45th anniversary year.		
Let's make it a 100% attendance year too.		
October	15-18 Laz	y Day CG, Danville, MO (with The Heart of MO Chapter)
November**	Ford	TBD
December**	Stanton	TBD
======= 2021 ===========================		
January**	Hunter	TBD
February**	Sheehan	TBD
March**	Burhorn	TBD

^{**} If you will be traveling away from the St. Louis area during your month to host, please make a reservation in advance and ask someone to be your substitute contact person for the venue and for those attending.

Please notify Linda Hunter of any changes at: 636-337-7925 or at mailto:bdhunter40@hotmail.com

Blank for 2 sided printing